
The Registration, Credits, and Graduation Council is the policy-making body for the 
conduct of academic studies at the University. The responsibilities of the Registration, 
Credits, and Graduation Council include establishing policies and procedures for 
registration, academic rules and regulations, acceptance of transfer credits, grading, 
and graduation requirements. The Council reviews and makes decisions on various 
student requests for cancellation of or resignation from classes, reinstatement of 
registration, and appeals to change a reported grade. All changes in University policies 
that will be included in the University Catalog must be approved by the Council before 
submission to the Curriculum Review Council. In compliance with the Family 
Educational Rights and Privacy Act, meeting minutes are not published because of 
restricted information. Monthly meetings are held the third Thursday except during 
registration and end of semester activities, including commencement. 

Students with extenuating circumstances, which prevent completion of a semester, may 
request an exception to the resignation/cancellation policies by completing a 
Registration, Credits, and Graduation Request Application along with appropriate 
documentation. Requests for a cancellation or resignation in selected classes must be 
based on administrative reasons only. 

 Retroactive Cancellation:  Extenuating circumstances DO NOT include 
dissatisfaction with a grade, instructor, content of the course, belated decision to 
change a major, or lack of knowledge about refund policies. Applications must be 
submitted within the academic calendar year of the term being appealed. 

 Retroactive Withdrawal/Resignation:  Extenuating circumstances DO NOT include 
dissatisfaction with a grade, instructor, content of the course, belated decision to 
change a major, or lack of knowledge about withdrawal/resignation 
policies.  Applications must be submitted within three (3) calendar years from the end 
of the semester being appealed. Absolutely no appeals will be considered after three 
years. 

 Related Documents: 

Retroactive Cancellation Request Form  

Retroactive Withdrawal/Resignation Request Form 

https://www.nsula.edu/documentprovider/docs/Registrar/Registration,%20Credits,%20and%20Graduation%20Council/RCGC%20Rotating%20Meeting%20Schedule-revised%2004-06-17.pdf
https://www.nsula.edu/documentprovider/docs/2/Retroactive-Cancellation-Request-form.pdf
https://www.nsula.edu/documentprovider/docs/2/Retroactive-WithdrawalResign-Request-Form.pdf

